
The benefits
• Builds upon existing sidewalk infrastructure 
  and builds a better connected network by 
  filling gaps Between existing sidewalks.

• Provides safer routes for people walking in the
  neighborhood, and to community destinations 
  such as Ralph Sampson Park, Lucy  F. Simms
  Center, and Spotswood Elementary School.

• The sidewalk project extends the safe route to
  school for Spotswood Elementary School.

Sterling Street 
Sidewalk Project

Frequently Asked Questions

How does this project Align with City Planning?
�e sidewalk project is included in the Bicycle and Pedestrian Plan that has been adopted by City 
Council. More information about this plan may be found on the city website at 
www.harrisonburgva.gov/bicycle-pedestrian-plan. 

How will the sidewalk fit on this road?
As shown in the diagrams, the sidewalk between Elizabeth Street and Rock Street will be 
constructed after narrowing the width of the road. North of Rock Street, narrowing the road is 
one option being considered for how to construct the sidewalk and the other option is to build it 
just behind the existing edge of the road.

If on-street parking is removed, where can
people park?
Removing on-street parking on some blocks of Sterling Street is planned, but no changes are 
proposed for parking on nearby streets. On-street parking will be available on any one of the 
streets that intersect with Sterling Street.

When the road is narrowed, will it still be safe
for vehicles like buses to pass each other?
Yes, the road will meet the relevant width standards to ensure that this change does not lead to 
safety or other concerns.

When will the sidewalk be constructed?
�e open house is one of the �rst steps toward building the sidewalk. Additional e�orts, including 
coordination with homeowners adjacent to the sidewalk, will be completed before construction of 
the sidewalk. If challenges do not come up that impact project feasibility and implementation, 
construction will begin in 2024 or 2025.

�e Sterling Street Sidewalk project was selected by City Council from a list of community-desired 
projects and is funded by the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA).  �e project was selected due to 

community interest at public meetings and tra�c calming discussions. ARPA has recently funded other 
Harrisonburg community projects including the Kelley Street - Sterling Street Paving project and the 

Splash Pad project in Ralph Sampson Park. 

Project FundED By ARPA


